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QUEEN’S SCOUT AWARD 

LEADERS WANTED 

THE FOUNDER 

FOUNDER’S DAY EXPERIENCE 

NARRABRI FOUNDER’S DAY 

AUSTRALIA DAY IN INVERELL 

TRAINING OPPORTUNITIES 

MEMORIAL AT LYNCHWOOD 

NORTH WEST SPIRIT 

AJ2019 

APPLICATIONS 

CLOSING! 
The 16

th

 of March marks the final day for applications to the 

Australian Jamboree in 2019 please—please—please make sure 

that if you wish to attend that you get your applications in! 

Jamboree is not something your Scouts want to miss, it is a 

phenomenal ten—day experience that will stay with you for 

years to come. 

APPLY HERE: https://applications.aj2019.com.au/ 

LEARN MORE: www.aj2019.patroltent.com 

DON'T MISS OUT! 

 

MARCH 2018 

https://applications.aj2019.com.au/
http://www.aj2019.patroltent.com/
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What a busy month it has been for the Scout groups of the North West!  We have hit 

the ground running and this year looks promising for all Youth Members. Well done 

to you all! 

Over the last month I have visited 1
st

 Narrabri West Scout Group to see the Scouts at 

play and hold a parent information meeting, the 2
nd

 Armidale Scout Group for their 

Founders Day Banquet, witnessing two Grey Wolves being awarded, the Tamworth 

Hillvue Scout Group to be part of a very successful First Aid Course, and later at the 

Hillvue Hall to be part of the Central Northern District Founders Day celebration 

where two Grey Wolves were presented and Venturer Anthony Didlick was 

presented his Queen’s Scout Award and finally, the Pennant Hills Scout Centre for a 

formal dinner which welcomed in a very successful donation scheme to NSW 

Scouting. 

Four Grey Wolf Awards and a Queen’s Scout—a very promising start to the year 

indeed. I would like to take a moment to thank every Leader and Adult helpers who 

helped these five Youth Members achieve their awards, it is a remarkable privilege to 

be part of a Youth Members Scouting trail and witness them extend themselves to 

earn these rewards. 

These awards happen with fun and active programming and good Leadership. I 

would encourage all section Leaders to make contact with Tarranne Bryan (Jannali), 

the NW Youth Programs Commissioner, and submit your term programs. I know 

that she is keen to talk about the latest direction that Scouting is taking—“The 

Adventure Begins”. I have looked at the material that has been sent out and I think 

that it is quite exciting. Your Group Leaders should have received a package with this 

material inside. 

I am hopeful that if your Group is running fun and active programs it will increase 

your Youth Membership. 

My focus for this term is Adult Recruitment. Every Group in the North West can use 

new Leaders, in some groups this is a critical need. I will be holding interest meetings 

at every Group in the Region and I expect all families to send at least on parent or 

guardian to be part of that meeting. I will also invite local community group 

representatives to attend so I can make them aware of our needs. If you are aware of 

any person in your local community who would make a good Leader, have a chat 

with them and get them to contact your Group Leader ASAP. 

The closing date for the Australian Jamboree is fast approaching. I expect all Groups 

to be pushing the information out to the parents of any eligible Scout and to be 

looking at different ways of Fundraising to support your attending Youth Members 

and Leaders. Once again, this is a fantastic opportunity for our Scouts and is 

considered a “Once in a lifetime” event. 

In April, we have the “Spirit of the North West Camp” being run at Lynchwood 

Scout camp by Jannali, this camp is designed to be a fellowship camp to increase the 

friendship of the Leaders, Adult Helpers and the Youth Members of the NW 

Region. On the Sunday morning we will be holding a memorial for our friend Kevin 

“Stack” Haycock.  It is quite okay if you can’t attend the camp and would still like to 

attend the memorial.  All are welcome.   
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Anyone wanting to lend a hand with organising or supporting the camp please contact 

Jannali on her contact number or the Region Office on 67657700—any help is greatly 

appreciated.   

One goal that I want for the Groups of the North West Region is to start working 

together, inside the Groups and inside our Region. I want our people to start looking to 

where they can help our fellow Scouters and lend a hand. it is well known that many 

people sharing the load makes it a far easier load to carry, this also includes utilising 

Youth Members as helpers where we can.   

Last report I mention that Mrs Michelle Farran “Hathi” has agreed to take on the role of 

NW Region Activities, I am saddened to mention that shortly after that announcement 

Hathi became quite ill and had to have major surgery. The good news is that she now has 

a lot of time sitting around and recovering so please send any E1s for adventurous 

activities into her email address and she will look them over. We wish Hathi a speedy 

recovery.  

I will be pushing hard for all families to register onto the caremonkey system, The State 

deadline for all Groups to be using the system is the 31
st

 of March and I will be looking to 

have 100% of families using this system or accounted for well and truly before then. If 

you haven’t registered and are receiving emails then do so.  If you haven’t received these 

emails then contact your Group Leader ASAP.  If you have reservations about using the 

system then please contact your Group Leader and have a chat about your concerns.  

Again folks I need this all done ASAP. 

I am still on the lookout for volunteers for the roles of the New England District 

Commissioner and Central Northern District Commissioner. I will not fill this critical 

role with just any warm body, the job description of a District Commissioner is a 

“Champion of Scouting” role, the suitable person should be a problem solver and an 

excellent communicator.  If you have someone who might be able to fill those roles then 

please contact the North West Region office. 

I am still focused on the image of our local Scouting.  It is important to have our Youth 

Members and Adult Leaders in Uniform when out and about in the community.  I 

would ask that all members of our Scout Groups lend a hand keeping our Halls well 

maintained and clean and tidy.    

I will close this report with my ever ongoing concern. I am still taking complaints of poor 

behaviour by some of our members. I implore you all to make yourself aware of the 

Scout Law and Promise, which every Youth Member and Adult Leader swears to 

uphold.  

A lessor known rule that we follow is to abide by the Code of Conduct and Ethics. This 

document applies to all adults and youth members involved in Scouting and covers the 

way that we interact with youth members and adult supporters.  

I am now asking all Section Leaders to reinforce the Scout Law and Promise with their 

Youth Members at the beginning of their section meeting, just after flag parade.   

Furthermore, I am asking all Parent Committees to go over the Code of Conduct and 

Ethics at the start of their meetings. I look to the Group Leaders to enforce this direction. 

I would like to thank you all for your efforts and wish you “Good Scouting!”     

 

Regards as always, 

 

 

‘BEAR’ 

Brett Grimmond 

Region Commissioner NW 
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SCOUTING WANTS YOU! 
 

Scouting is not just for youth. In fact, Adult Leaders 

and Volunteers play an important role in the 

Association, sharing their love of adventure and desire 

to enrich young people’s lives. 

 

Becoming a Leader offers: 

 A sense of personal satisfaction 

 Adventure 

 Leadership and management qualifications  

 Ongoing personal development. 

 

Both Males and females are equally involved. 

 

 

“The Scoutmaster teaches boys to play the game by 

doing so himself.”   

— Robert Baden-Powell 

 

ANTHONY 

DIDLICK, 

QUEEN’S 

SCOUT 

RECIPIENT 
Peel Valley Venturer Scout Anthony Didlick has join the ranks 

of other esteemed and hardworking Venturers after being 

awarded his Queen’s Scout Award at the 2018 Founder’s Day 

Celebration at Hillvue Hall. Family, Friends and Leaders 

could not be more proud of his achievement. 
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LIEUTENANT-GENERAL, 

THE RIGHT 

HONOURABLE, THE LORD 

BADEN-POWELL 

Robert Stephenson Smyth Baden-Powell; 

To the worldwide Scouting community he 

was and remains Baden-Powell or BP and 

he was the founder of the world’s leading 

educational youth program with over 50 

million members. It is on his birthday 

February 22ND that Scouts across the world 

celebrate the man who created Scouting. 

Following his return home after the 

Second Boer War in South Africa, and 

success at the Siege of Mafeking that he 

wrote the instant bestseller Scouting for 

Boys. Two years later in 1910 he retired 

and became the first Chief Scout of the 

Boy Scout Association. The first ever 

camp he held was experimental and on 

Brownsea Island where, even today still 

stands a monument in his name 

commemorating Scouting and the 20 boys 

who attended. 

However Baden-Powell did not just found 

Scouting, with his wife Agnes, he founded 

the Girl Guides Association the United 

Kingdom’s largest girls-only youth 

organisation. 

The Scouting Community thanks and 

honours one soldier’s decision that still 

brings people together over a century later.   

“The most 

worthwhile thing is to 

try to put happiness 

into the lives of 

others.” 
— BP 
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A FOUNDER’S 

DAY 

EXPERIENCE 
The Inverell Scout Group ran an extremely 

successful Founders Day celebration at the 

Inverell Lions Sapphire City Markets on Sunday 

18
th

 February. Approximately 100 children tried 

out some of the fantastic adventures that our 

youth members get to experience. There was a 

wind tunnel, obstacle course, water filling 

challenge, navigation activities, semaphore flags, 

catapults and a free community BBQ. Leaders, 

carers and youth members travelled over from 

Moree and Glen Innes to assist on the day and we 

send out a HUGE thankyou to them. It was great 

to see so many smiling faces and we are already 

reaping the rewards with new youth members 

attending all sections of our Group. A HUGE 

thankyou also goes out to the youth members, 

parents and tireless leaders of the Inverell Scout 

Group for their efforts on Founders Day. 

Tuesday 20
th

 February saw a combined night to 

celebrate Founders Day. Platypus baked lots of 

yummy cupcakes (who would have though 

Gluten-free would be that good). Luke, Charlotte 

and Patrick left the Joey section and their “new 

adventure begins” in the Cubs section. We also 

had Ben make the transformation from Scouts to 

Venturers. Good luck to all of you in your next 

chapter of Scouting. 

 

2018, A TIME FOR CELEBRATION  

The Inverell Scout Hall that we currently use on 

the Glen Innes Rd Inverell, will be 60 years old in 

2018. Later in the year, we are planning to hold a 

reunion of Scouting in the Inverell District. At 

one stage, Inverell had at least 3 Scout Groups 

and Tingha and Gilgai also had Groups. We 

would like to get in touch with anyone who was a 

member or leader in any of these groups within 

the last 60 years. We are also seeking 

memorabilia and photos to display at the reunion. 
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Just like many other scout groups across the region and the country, 1
st

 Narrabri scout group joined the festivities 

by hosting their own fun day at Cameron Park where many youth members, adults and family members enjoyed 

the weather and some good old fashioned scouting activities in honour of the Founder of Scouting; such as rope 

and tackle tug-a-war and ice-sliding. A seen above, youth members Jasmine Weekes and Millie Crossing being 

invested into Cubs land rowing to their new section. 

AUSTRALIA DAY 

IN INVERELL 
Youth members from the Inverell Scout Group raised 

the flags at the Inverell Shire Australia Day ceremony. 

At the request of the Inverell Shire Council, our 

Leaders, parents and youth members ran traditional 

games for members of the public to try. These 

included an obstacle course, cricket and thong 

throwing. A great day was had by all who attended and 

it was fantastic to see so many community members 

involved. 

NARRABRI 

COMMEMORATES 

FOUNDER’S DAY  
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TRAINING PROGRAM 

OPPORTUNITIES FOR NORTH WEST  

The Wood Badge Training Program covers three levels: 

(1) Introductory, (2) Basic, and (3) Advanced. Each with 

face-to-face and e-Learning components. 

There are several opportunities in coming months for 

leaders from the NW Region to attend courses on the 

North Coast as listed in the table below. Other courses are 

available in other locations and these are listed in the 

NSW Training Calendar available online: 

https://www.nsw.scouts.com.au/members-services/training/  

 
Please observe the closing date for each course. 

 

 

UPCOMING COURSES AT GLENREAGH (NORTH 

COAST) 

—BREAKING NEWS— 

There will be a Basic Outdoor Skills Course 

(BOS) run at Kamilaroi Scout Camp on 18-19 

August 2018. The closing date and course 

number will be published in the training calendar 

online at 

https://www.nsw.scouts.com.au/members-

services/training/  

Leaders will need to apply for this course by filling 

out the ‘L1 Training Course Application Form’ 

and forwarding it to State Office with payment. 

Mark Shepheard,  

Regional Commissioner Adult Training & Development 

E-mail: training@scoutsnorthwest.org 

DO YOUR BASIC E-LEARNING FACE-TO-FACE 

Yes, that’s right!  A basic level e-learning workshop will be running at Lynchwood on the 5
th

 and 6
th

 of May. 

This will allow leaders to complete the e-learning component of basic level Wood Badge training. More details 

will be circulated to leaders soon. If you are interested in attending this workshop please register your interest 

by contacting Mark Shepheard by the 31
st

 of March 2018, at: training@scoutsnorthwest.org 

Make Sure you re-do the two compulsory e-learning modules! 

There are two compulsory e-learning modules to be completed by every adult member every three years; 

Child Safe Scouting and WHS. Leaders who complete compulsory modules in 2014 will now have received, 

or shortly be receiving a reminder from Scouts Australia to re-do the modules. There are no exceptions, so if 

you have received notice from National, don’t ignore it. Group Leaders have been asked to follow up with 

leaders and other adult members, and report back to Region Office. Remember:  

Every Adult Member—two compulsory modules redone every three years—No Exceptions 

 

https://www.nsw.scouts.com.au/members-services/training/
https://www.nsw.scouts.com.au/members-services/training/
https://www.nsw.scouts.com.au/members-services/training/
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OUR MEMORY HE REMAINS 
JOIN US IN REMEMBERING STACK 

At the North West Spirit Camp on the 15
th

 of April, a memorial shall be held for Kevin ‘Stack’ Haycock at 

Scouts Own that Sunday morning. 

Stack was not only was a great Scout, but he also served a number of community organisations in 

Tamworth, and was Deputy Principal at Farrer Memorial Agricultural High School. 

Representatives were invited from these groups, including his non-scouting friends to join in to remember 

him. Stack's son Andy will be bringing his father’s ashes from Dubbo to be spread in the Bush Chapel 

area. Scouting folk who are unable to attend the whole camp are welcome to come out and join in at 9AM 

on Sunday.  

For more information on the North West Spirit Camp see following page.  
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NORTH WEST SPIRIT 
ALL SECTIONS CAMP 

COST: $45 

On the weekend of the 14
th

 and 15
th

 of April, we are holding the North West Spirit camp; designed to bring 

everyone together for fun, fellowship and adventure. The camp will be held at Lynchwood Scout Camp, 

Tamworth and I am hoping that we can get as many of our youth and adult members there as possible. 

Parents are most welcome as they are an important part of our network. 

The theme of the camp is North West Spirit; building our scouting spirit this should be great fun. 

There will be bases run where we are all together, and activities to be done in sections so we can sign off 

some badge work. I’m also in talks with the Activities team, the Flying Fox may make an appearance along 

with some other activities which will be a surprise.   

On Sunday morning at 9AM, we will be holding a memorial for Kevin ‘Stack’ Haycock which will take place 

in the chapel. We are expecting a number of guests to attend and they will join us for morning tea.   

Consider attending this camp—it will be a blast! 

 

Tarranne ‘Janalli’ Bryan, 

Region Commissioner, Youth Programs  

youth-programs@scoutsnorthwest.org  

E1 will be available on the North West website. 

mailto:youth-programs@scoutsnorthwest.org
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March 2018 
03/03/2018 BP & QSA Presentation – Sydney 

04/03/18  Clean Up Australia Day 

  (See Local Group) 

10-11/03/18 Canoe Level 1 & 2   Lake Keepit CD: 09/02 

  (See Training Calendar on State Website for requirements) 

24-25/03/18 Peel Valley Skills Hike   Warrabah CD: 09/03 

  (E1 on North West Website) 

30/03/04/18 Dragon Skin 

30-31/03/18 Easter 

April 2018 
01-02/04/18 Easter 

13-15/04/18 North West Spirt Camp   Lynchwood CD: 29/03 

  (E1 on North West Website) 

25/04/18  ANZAC Day 

  (See local group) 

14-29/04/18 School Holidays 

May 2018 
Term Two—Joey Bring a Friend & Scout Job Month 

04-06/05/18 NSW State Scout Hike 

18-20/05/18 North West Region Rally/Try Scouts Kamilaroi CD: 13/04 

25/05/18  Wide Game / Region ARP   Moree  CD: 04/05 

June 2018 
Term Two—Joey Bring a Friend & Scout Job Month 

02-03/06/18 Region Team Meeting 

23-24/06/18 Bush Skills Camp—Scouts Venturer Rovers   CD: 02/06 

29-30/06/18 Region Youth Council      CD: 15/06 

29-30/06/18 Scout Mindari      CD: 15/06 
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1ST NARRABRI WEST 

Joey Scouts: Wednesday 5:30PM—6:30PM 

Cub Scouts: Thursday 5:30PM—7:00PM 

Scouts: Tuesday 5:30PM—7:30PM 

Tom Kay: 0427921661 james.k62@bigpond.com 

Carole Davis: 0438784012 davis-narrabri@hotmail.com 

 

2ND ARMIDALE 

Cub Scouts: Tuesday 6PM—7:30PM 

Scouts: Wednesday 6:30PM—8:30PM 

Mark Shepheard: 0447532052 admin@scoutsarmidale.org 

 

PEEL VALLEY 

Venturer Scouts: Thursday 6:30PM—8:30PM 

Caroline Rothwell: 0413528629 peelvalleygroupleader@gmail.com 

 

FLAT GORGE 

Rovers Scouts: Monday 7PM—8:30PM 

Jasmine Rothwell: 0458402365 flatgorgerc@hotmail.com 

 

INVERELL 

Joey Scouts: Wednesday 6:30PM—8PM 

Cub Scouts: Wednesday 6:30PM—8PM 

Scouts: Tuesday 6:30PM—8PM 

Venturer Scouts: Tuesday 6:30PM—8PM 

Jon Cox: 0418463207 jon_cox3@bigpond.com 

Karen Smith: 0427070267 karnical@bigpond.net.au 

 

TAMWORTH HILLVUE 

Joey Scouts: Thursday 5:45PM—6:45PM 

Cub Scouts: Tuesday 5:30PM—7PM 

Scouts: Wednesday 5:30PM—7:30PM 

Sharyn Landel: 67654106 sharynlandel@gmail.com 

 

 

 

MORE TO BE MADE AVAILABLE 

mailto:james.k62@bigpond.com
mailto:davis-narrabri@hotmail.com
mailto:admin@scoutsarmidale.org
mailto:peelvalleygroupleader@gmail.com
mailto:flatgorgerc@hotmail.com
mailto:jon_cox3@bigpond.com
mailto:karnical@bigpond.net.au
mailto:sharynlandel@gmail.com
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DISTRICTS & GROUPS 
Central Northern District 

District Commissioner               John Thompson  0403 070 400 

cnd@scoutsnorthwest.org 

1st Werris Creek                IN RECESS    

littledeb5@hotmail.com 

Peel Valley                  Caroline Rothwell  0413 528 629 

peelvalleygroupleader@gmailcom 

Lones Group                                     Darren Smith   0488 012 836 

groupleader@nswlones.net.au 

Lones Rover Crew                Trevor Nickl   0408 025 672 

tjwn3@yahoo.com.au 

Tamworth Hillvue                Sharyn Landel   02 6765 4106 

sharynlandel@gmail.com 

Tamworth Oxley               Neil Bryan  0402 114 284 

tamworthoxley@gmail.com       Marnie Didlick  0438 818 465 

 

Northern Plains District 

District Commissioner                Tom Kay   0427 921 661 

northern-plains@scoutsnorthwest.org 

1st Gunnedah                IN RECESS 

1st Moree               Kylie Kerr   0427 709 188 

lantana@bigpond.net.au 

1st Narrabri West                Tom Kay   02 6792 2538 

northern-plains@scoutsnorthwest.org 

 

New England District 

District Commissioner                 VACANT 

new-England@scoutsnorthwest.org 

1st Glen Innes                 Ian Higgins   0427 247 656 

ianhiggins51@gmail.com 

2nd Armidale                 Mark Shepheard  0447 532 052 

admin@scoutsarmidale.org 

Inverell                 Jonathan Cox   0418 463 206 

inverellscoutgroup@gmail.com 

Walarmura Venturer Unit               Brett Grimmond  0417 441 499 

 nw.region@nsw.scouts.com.au 
  

  

REGION TEAM 
  

Region Commissioner   Brett Grimmond  0417 441 499 

rc@scoutsnorthwest.org 

Deputy Region Commissioner John Thompson 0403 070 400 

Region Commissioner AT&D Mark Shepheard 0447 532 052 

NW Training   training@scoutsnorthwest.org 

Region Commissioner YP Tarranne Bryan 0431 059 455 

NW Youth Programs   youth-programs@scoutsnorthwest.org 

Scout Advisor   Tom Kay   0427 921 661 

Venturer Advisor   Cameron Baxter  02 6722 1222 

RC Member Support (DA)  Ian Dun  02 6722 2694 

Flat Gorge Rover Crew  Jasmine Rothwell  0458 402 365 

https://flatgorgerc.wixsite.com/flatgorgerovers  

RL—Rover Advisor   Brett Smith  0407 065 389 

beckbrett@hotmail.com 

RL—S Duties—Promotion  Rebecca Smith  0416 657 803 

Disabilities Coordinator  Ian Higgins  02 6732 3990 

NW Scout Fellowship   Neil Bryan  0402 114 284 

neil.scouts@y7mail.com  

Office Manager   Caroline Rothwell  02 6765 7700 

nw.region@nsw.scouts.com.au 

Kalori Editor   Elizabeth Rothwell 

kalori@scoutsnorthwest.org OR elizabethrothwell@hotmail.com 

jasminerothwell@hotmail.com 

Kamilaroi Scout Camp 

Camp Warden   Ian Dun   02 6722 2694 

iandun@bigpond.com    0429 665 516 

Booking Officer   Julie Dun   02 6722 2694 

iandun@bigpond.com 

  

Lynchwood Scout Camp                                              02 6767 1164 

Camp Warden   Ray Didlick  02 6761 8354 

lynchwoodscoutcamp@gmail.com 

Booking Officer, Region Office    02 67657700 

www.scoutsnorthwest.org  

Online booking Officer  Region Office  02 67657700  

www.scoutsnorthwest.org  

 
REGION OFFICE 
Postal address: 
Scouts Australia (NSW) – North West Region 
PO Box 353 
TAMWORTH NSW 2340 
 
Fax, Phone & answering machine: 02 67657700 
Email: nw.region@nsw.scouts.com.au 
 
Office hours: 
Monday—Friday 
9am –12.00 noon 

EDITOR’S NOTE 

Thank you all for reading this issue of the Kalori. 
If you wish to have something in the Kalori please mail it to the 
Kalori email. 
Terms & Conditions Apply: everything is subject to space, scouting 
related, and pictures must be decent quality. 
See you in the next issue! 
 

mailto:neil.scouts@y7mail.com
mailto:kalori@scoutsnorthwest.org
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